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Intervention by the Kingdom of the Netherlands

Mr. President,

The Kingdom of the Netherlands would like to thank Grenada for the introduction on the human rights situation. 

We would like to congratulate Grenada with the adherence to a number of core human rights instruments, including the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities, the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court and the International Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination. 

However, we remain concerned about the law which criminalizes consensual sexual acts between adult males. In this respect, the Netherlands recommends the Government of Grenada to take measures to protect the LGBTI community, especially by decriminalizing consensual sexual acts between adult males and by implementing legislation ending discrimination based on sexual orientation and gender identity.
Despite recommendations made during the first cycle of UPR, corporal punishment of children is still lawful. We therefore recommend Grenada to eliminate corporal punishment of children both in public and private life.  

Thank you, Mr. President.

